

NORTHERN CALIFORNIA PAINT HORSE CLUB MEETING

JULY 20, 2021

Meeting was called to order at 8 p.m. by Jeri Biggs.

Members present: Jeri Biggs, Teri Ray, Donna Hover, Meredith Biasca, Kristi Duncan, Yolanda Prentice, Robin Wood

Minutes: Minutes were emailed prior to the meeting for review; a motion was made by Donna to approve and a second by Meredith. Motion carried.

Treasurer's report: Teri gave updates from the bank statement and new membership funds that have been deposited.

Correspondence: A letter was sent through the website from former member addressing concerns of no ranch classes. Teri explained to her that the schedule would not allow time for those classes.

New business: More show discussion.

Jeri and Diane made the decision to drop the ranch classes due to time constraints and show scheduling. Some members suggested having a ranch only show pairing with a local Corning club as a second event. More discussion to follow in the future.

Jeri has been working on the schedule and some class orders by offering trail first on Saturday. This would allow the trail to be taken down quickly for the halter and showmanship classes to follow. Class lists are posted on our website ncphc.org. We have our judges, announcer, secretary and gate person. We are looking for scribes.

Kristi is working on prizes for our portion of the show: hat cans, halters with leather and laser, boot bags, engraved mugs. Jeri has stable sheets on order with both club names on them. Exhibitors for our portion of the show can pick up their awards Saturday after the show. Robin and Peyton have offered to hand out the awards and help with the silent auction. Thank you, Robin! Teri is working on exhibitors' bags and getting auction items together before the show. If anyone has items for the giveaway, please let Teri Ray know.

Our show's secretary Jennifer will need to be notified about having the points calculated for Saturday.

Heather is handling insurance for the show.

Brian and Jeri will host the exhibitors table with snacks and drinks, they need someone to pick up ice for the ice chests in the mornings. Thank you to Jeri and Brian for your sponsorship!

Jeri encouraged all members to look for sponsorships. The show is coming along and will be here before we know it. We need to look at dates for next year to secure facilities.

Motion was made by Meredith to adjourn and a second by Yolanda. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned.